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P R E S S   R E L E A S E 

 
All Smiles at Shelley as Post Office opens 

 
Kirkburton Parish Council Chairman, Cllr Robert Barraclough, joined in the celebrations today when 
the new outreach post office opened in Shelley Village Hall.  “I’m really pleased that the Parish 
Council has been able to work with the Post Office and the Community Association to restore the 
post office services to Shelley.  The Parish Council has always supported this idea, so it’s great to see 
it all working out and the village hall providing another important service for the people of this area.” 
 
The Parish Council has been working hard over the last few weeks to ensure that the village hall 
could be used by the post office and the Councillors gave the venture their full support at the meeting 
last week when the final decision was taken. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- e n d s  - 
Contact: Angela Royle, Clerk – Tel: 01484 604391  
Email: clerk@kbpc.co.uk 

            

 

Cllr Robert Barraclough (second right) can be seen with 
Cllr Christine Smith,  Fred Huddle, Marion Davidson  
and Cllr Malcolm MacDonald at the official launch 



Office Hours: Monday and Thursday 9.30 am to 1.30 pm.  An answering machine is available at 
other times, or messages can be sent by email to the above address.            


